[Foreign Parts Distributors, Inc. Letterhead)]

[Address]
[ City, State, Zip Code]
[ Telephone Number]
[ Addressee]
[Address]

| City, State, Zip Code]|

Re: Recall of Replacement Hydraulic Brake Hoses; Part Number
171.611.7018B

Dear

Please be advised that replacement Hydraulic Brake Hose P/N 171.611.701B
manufactured by JP Group A/S (each being, a “Brake Hose™) that was distributed by Foreign
Parts Distributors, Inc. to you in 2004 and 2005 is being recalled. The Brake Hoses were for use
as replacement equipment in for 1975-1985 Volkswagen Rabbits, 1985-1992 Volkswagen Golfs
and 1980-1992 Volkswagen Jettas. The Brake Hoses are being recalled because they do not
comply with the requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard No. 106 (the “Federal
Brake Hose Standard”) which could lead to their possible rupture, causing an automobile
accident.

Our records indicate that one or more of the Brake Hoses was delivered to you, and that
one or more of such parts were sold by you to your customers. Some of these customers may not
be identifiable by sales receipt or otherwise. Therefore, to provide your customers with notice of
this recall we are providing you with the enclosed safety campaign (recall) poster. Please hang
this poster prominently where it can be seen by your customers.

If any of your customers returns a Brake [lose to you, please replace it with any brake
hose compliant with the Federal Brake Hose Standard. Ship the returned Brake Hose back to
Foreign Parts Distributors, Inc. (at our cost), and we will reimburse you fully for the cost of the
replacement brake hose you supply to your customer.

This safety campaign will continue for the next six (6) consecutive quarters. We will be
in touch with you during this period to check on the status of returncd Brakes Hoses and will
provide you with additional posters or bulletins as needed. Thank you for your continuing
cooperation in this matter. If you have any further question please contact Michelle Corbo at
(800) 938-3737 Ext. 25.

Best regards,

Steve Feig, President
Foreign Parts Distributors, Inc.



